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February 11, 2014

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2014 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Gus Pikula and Phil Lauwers
Members Absent:
Russ Matika, Susan Rohall and Mary Beth Zinn (all excused)
Also Present:
Carol Thurber, Township Engineer’s Office
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Grot, supported by Lauwers, to approve the minutes of the January 14, 2014 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
a. Shannon Filarecki: Municipal Engineer, Civil Engineering Maintenance Program Update - REMOVED
Mr. Cowper stated that Ms. Filarecki contacted him and will not be attending the meeting due to some logistical issues.  He mentioned that this item will be placed on the March meeting agenda.

Mrs. Thurber gave an update on the sidewalk gaps.  Topographic surveys have been completed on all but the two parcels on 25 Mile Road.  The draft easement documents will be submitted to the DPW soon.  

Mr. Cowper asked Mrs. Thurber for an update on the 51500 Mound Road project.  Mrs. Thurber stated the cold weather is halting any building.  Plans are to bid this project in late February or early March. 

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. 2014 Master Priority List Review
Mr. Cowper stated he will continue to leave this item on future agendas to open up discussion should a committee member choose to do so.
b. Engineer Invoices Review and Approve
Mr. Cowper is seeking approval of Fazal Khan Invoice #2014-117 for $812.50.  
MOTION by Grot, supported by Lauwers, to approve the payment of Invoice #2014-117 in the amount of $812.50.
Motion carried.

Mr. Cowper is also seeking approval of Fazal Khan Invoice #2014-071 for $782.50.

MOTION by Grot, supported by Pikula, to approve the payment of Invoice #2014-071 in the amount of $782.50.
Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Cowper gave an update to the committee regarding his attendance at last month’s Beautification Committee meeting.  He provided a sample of the flyer mentioning sidewalk maintenance that was designed in cooperation with the Beautification Committee.  The flyer will be mailed at the end of this month.  The Beautification Committee has agreed to absorb the cost of the mailer. 
Mr. Grot complimented Mr. Cowper in his undertaking of this project.  

Mr. Cowper thanked the Beautification Committee for accepting this plan along with their help and support.  He specifically mentioned Mr. Dub Hearon and committee member Jim Cable for their help and direction.  This is a great way for us to get our message out at a very low cost.

The flyer will also be on Shelby TV.  Mr. Cowper has spoken with John Martin, and he will run it for us.   
CORRESPONDENCE

a. Review of Correspondence with Committee
Mr. Cowper stated he hasn’t received any correspondence.

ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Pikula, supported by Lauwers, to adjourn the meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 5:12 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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